CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Agenda for the Management Committee Meeting to be held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 27th November, 2013.

Attendees: N.Oram, J.Hunt, P.Daly, I.Swales, M.Neave, B.Hill, T.Holmes, T.Onions, D.Vaux, G.Cook, I.Hamilton. 
Apologies: R.Overington, B.Attwood, P.Tustain
Matters Arising from the minutes. 

Ian H to place the order for the medals. 
Ben Hill sent the invoice into Bristol Street. Matt to check payment has been made when he can access the account. 
Ian S and Ben H to sum up the seminar they attended on the Whole Game System at Wembley following their quick update at the last meeting.  
Ian H informed Pittville that Paul Metcalfe was cleared to play again. Pittville Secretary thanked the League Management Committee with the help and assistance with this matter.  
Payment still pending from Stuart Seabrook (Cheltenham Tigers), registration still pending to Regency Town, once this is settled. 

The Management Committee decided that the League  have now waited long enough for this debt to be settled even though it has been accepted by Stuart. League Secretary commenced GFA Debt recovery proceedings which will add £25 to the debt for the above named. 

Awaiting new keys for trophy cabinet, Matt to settle invoice, then keys will be dispatched. 

Matt is having some laptop issues at this time and is awaiting Lloyds to send new League Bank Account details. Therefore the League Secretary will settle this invoice and continue with the order. Invoice will then be presented to Matt when he is back up and running. New keys have now arrived. 
Village Real ex player situation. All debts have been settled with the league, so players are permitted to sign for other clubs. However see below. 
Village Real notification to resign from the league due to lack of players formally accepted by the League Management Committee at this meeting. Their record will be expunged and any points/goals gained against them will be nullified. Action on Fixtures Secretary to update Full-Time. 
Village Real are now suspended by the GFA so players may become suspended by the GFA if they are to pay their portion of any debt the club owes the GFA. Action on Registration Secretary to provide the GFA with a list of players that were signed on for Village Real prior to them disbanding on request from the GFA. 
Action on Disciplinary Officer to suspend players on Full-Time upon request of the GFA. 
This action now complete. 
Butlers to ensure a key is available to the separate Referees changing room at John Daniels. However, Butlers are also looking at possible moving from JD as they have had several problems with the pitch and changing room this season. 
Butlers have advised they will ensure a key is available if required. They have also advised that they are looking at alternative home venues as they have had issues at John Daniels in regards to the changing rooms and pitch that they are not happy with. 
Dave Watts subsequently reported from the game on the 16th November that there was no access to the Referees changing room as it was full of other gear such as line marking equipment, etc. Butlers were therefore charged. 
One fixture has been altered on Full-Time to Void.  Action upon John Hunt to email details to Nick Oram, who will in turn follow this up with The FA. 
John could find no clue as to who had changed this, so action now closed. 
Issue of Northleach Secretary raised by numerous league officers, it has become apparent that Northleach currently have 2 secretaries – Garry Evans & Jenny Robson.  Ian Hamilton to email Northleach to confirm the Club Secretary and main point of contact for all correspondence. Still awaiting reply from Northleach and they are to be charged under 5(H) failing to act on an instruction from the management committee. 

Garry Evans replied stating he was the Club Secretary. Therefore only correspondence will be received from Garry. Phil Tustain had stated previously that only Jenny had a scanner for the team sheets, etc. The committee felt that she could still do the club scanning and then email them to Garry to send in to the league. 
Email received from a committee member offering to step down from the committee as he was unable to attend the meeting and would also miss the next meeting due to him working. 

Offer rejected as this committee member is a valuable member of the committee who provides great support especially during our Charity Semi-Finals and Finals. 

League Secretary to apprise him of the situation and seek a response that hopefully is a positive one as we are already one body short on the committee. 
The Committee Member thanked the committee for their understanding and as subsequently expressed his wish to stay on the committee and attend whenever his work commitments allow him to. 

Action on Ian Swales to talk to the FA regarding the pending status on Full-Time being opened up to all Club Secretaries. This action now passed to the League Secretary.
League Secretary informed Brockworth Albion  and Gala Wilton that the player Blaine Waugh who knowingly signed on for two Cheltenham League Clubs this season is not permitted to take part in any Cheltenham League game for the rest of this season. 

League Secretary informed Gloucester Elmleaze and Gala Wilton that the player Keiron Hempstead  who knowingly signed on for two Cheltenham League Clubs this season is not permitted to take part in any Cheltenham League game for the rest of this season. 

League Secretary informed Bourton Rovers and Sherborne Harriers that the player Mark Gainford who knowingly signed on for two Cheltenham League Clubs this season is not permitted to take part in any Cheltenham League game for the rest of this season. 

GFA County Cup games whereby the GFA sent texts to the club secretaries vice the nominated SMS recipients on the league caused absolute havoc. 

Action on League Chairman to continue his discussions with the GFA on this matter. This was the same scenario on the GNSL and caused equal havoc and confusion. 

This has been looked at and the situation remedied so this can now be closed. 

Tony reported that in a recent game involving one of our clubs, the club actually used 4 substitutes which is against the rules, but permitted by the referee.

Action placed on League Secretary to email the GFA to re-enforce this point and to ask our Referees Secretary if he will also re-enforce the point with our Referees.  The GFA did re-iterate that this information is actually on the administration pack sent out with each round, so no further action to be taken. 
John Hunt raised the point that yet again Star reserves from Division 1 are in the Junior County Cup whereby they should be in the Senior Amateur. Our other Division 1 clubs are in the Senior Amateur and it is our Division 2 clubs that enter the Junior County Cup. Star reserves cannot enter the Senior Amateur as Star 1st’s  from the GNSL are in that competition. 

Action placed on League Secretary to email the GFA with the above point. 
League Secretary raised this with the GFA and the County Cups Committee that he is a member of. 

Basically the County Cups Committee felt that if Star reserves were not permitted to enter the Junior Cup, it would result in them not having cup games for their Division 1 side, therefore they would continue to be permitted to enter that competition. 

New Action on the Charity Cups Committee to look at whether the League should adopt the same system for the Leagues’ Charity Cup Competition. 

Ian Swales raised the point that Full-Time now has the ability to list the Referees’ telephone number and email address when the notification goes out. 
Action placed on League Secretary to inform our Referees’ Secretary to let him know and consider using it. 
New Action on the League Chairman to advise the League Referees’ Secretary how to set this up. 

League Secretary.
Abandoned game FC Javelins v FC Lakeside cannot be discussed as I have been informed by FC Lakeside that this matter is with the GFA and the Police. Subsequently informed by the GFA that there is a hearing fixed for December 16th. After that time we can look at the actual game itself. 
Lots of email discussion with Priors regarding their points deduction and fine. 
Priors appealed to the GFA. 
The GFA informed the league and Priors that their appeal was submitted too late to be considered by the GFA, so the points deduction stands. 

The current fines position was discussed where some clubs perceive there are some un-necessary fines. The Committee felt that the Mitigation and then the Appeals process to the League is available to all clubs who feel their fines are un-just. However this will be added to the Clubs Meeting for January and a full discussion can be entered into. 
The League Chairman re-iterated that the League is not dependent on the fines to actually allow the league to function. 

The League Treasurer will actually do a quick study to compare the level of fines last season with this. 
Correspondence
Marc Lane Secretary of Tewkesbury Town had previously emailed the 112 day rule set by the GFA to be able to obtain Debt Recovery assistance if a player still owes a club money. Marc felt especially between the end of one season to the commencement of another, this 112 days is quickly out of the way. 

The League Management Committee discussed this and advised that clubs get or attempt to get all monies owed in as soon as the season ends, then they can quickly meet the 112 days limit if they set a date to await response from players that owe money for May. They can also use the Leagues CDP form to highlight players in debt and the league will not allow them to play whilst they still owe money. This will also be covered at the Club Meeting in January. 
Gavin Garthwaite – Secretary of Newton had produced several emails complaining about referees performances and questioning their appointments to his Clubs games. 
The League Management Committee discussed these emails and re-iterated that has nothing to do with Newton or any other club who is appointed to officiate on their games. 

This is done by the Leagues Referees Secretary and there are often several factors that lead to Referees being appointed to certain games. 
Due to the nature of these emails it was decided to get Newton to attend a meeting with the League Management Committee in December to discuss the issues face to face. 

Action on League Secretary to set up the meeting for December 18th. 
Steve Henley Secretary of Dowty Dynamos expressed some concern regarding the All Weather Pitch at Tewkesbury School:
He highlighted the speed and bounce as well as the lighting. (Their game was played under the floodlights)
This was discussed at some length and it was felt that home sides usually do have some sort of advantage with home games in regards to the speed and bounce and the facility has been passed as fit to stage League games by the GFA. 
However the lighting issue will be taken further and light lux levels and height of the actual lights will be looked at with assistance from Paul Baker at Tewkesbury School and the GFA. 

The Fixtures Secretary will also look at kick-off times and attempt to ensure the same teams are not playing under the lights for all of their home fixtures. 

League Secretary to report back at the next meeting. 
Tony Holmes reported that All Saints Academy would happily stage games kicking off at 4pm under lights should clubs find themselves getting behind on games if the expected hard winter hits fixtures. 
GFA
County Cup feedback in regards to SMS and player registration details for cup games. 
The League Secretary raised the debacle in regards to the SMS problem for the last round of County Cup games. Hopefully this situation has been resolved. 

The League Secretary is still working with the GFA and FA to resolve the issue with the different registration numbers required for County Cup games. It is hoped the new soon to come Whole Game System will tackle this by having one number for each player that he will use throughout his playing days. 

Rule Offences
See attached report.
Action on League Secretary to notify Newton and Star that George Nicholls registration is suspended for the remainder of the season. 

Action on League Secretary to notify Cheltenham Civil Service and FC Lakeside that Shane Cashmans registration is suspended for the remainder of the season. 

Action on League Secretary to notify Swindon Village Bowmen and Cheltenham Civil Service that Alex Hales registration is suspended for the remainder of the season. 

Treasurers Report
League Treasurer is still having Banking problems with Lloyds bank which he hopes will be resolved in the next few days. This has affected invoicing so clubs can expect a double invoice for last months and this months fines. 

Once Matt is back up and running he will make attempts to resolve any issues. This is totally down to Lloyds bank and has been an incredibly frustrating time with a few of our suppliers awaiting invoice settlements. 
Referees
Referee Andy Smith has been suspended by the GFA for 56 days from 18/11/2013 to 12/01/2014. 
Furthermore the League are under no obligation to appoint Mr Smith to matches for the rest of 2013/2014 once he has completed his 56 day suspension. 

The League Management Committee unanimously decided not to use Mr Smith for any future game for the remainder of the season. Furthermore, the Management Committee is instructing clubs that Mr Smith is not to be used as a Club Match Official in any capacity for the remainder of the season. 

Action on League Secretary to email all clubs notice of this decision. 
The League Management Committee also voted unanimously for the League Chairman to continue to pursue with the GFA and FA the fact that the GFA were in the first instance instructing the League to go against League Rules which are in the FA’s standard code of rules to appoint Mr Smith to games prior to his disciplinary hearing, despite Facebook comments slating the League and the League’s Officers. 

Action on League Chairman to continue with this as the GFA appeared to wish to draw a line under it. 

A match Referee reported a theft from Balcaras School of some of his clothes. 
Action on Referees Secretary to email all Referees of this occurrence. 
Referees Secretary reported that one referee sent a text 2 hours prior to a game pulling out of the game for work reasons. Action on Referees Secretary to remind this Referee of his obligations and process for withdrawing from a game so late in the day. 
It was noted by a League Management Committee Member who watches League games each week that the level of abuse towards Referees from players has increased. This is also a common theme as the Gloucestershire Northern Senior League has recently written to all its Clubs and Referees on this subject. 

Action on Referees’ Secretary to email Referees to ensure they clamp down on this issue and discipline according to the laws of the game. 

Action on League Secretary to email all clubs with this information. 
New League 
Rules for next season
It was proposed that application fees for new clubs wishing to join the League be raised from £30 to £100. 
The fee would still stay at £30 and the extra £70 would be offset against fees due sent out by the Treasurer in August. It was felt that this would deter clubs from putting application forms in to join the league and then pull out very late on when all the hard work on fixtures and league placing were done. 

This will require an EGM, which will take place on the same date as the next club meeting on January 15th at the Victory Club. 
Notice is hereby given that the EGM will take place on January 15th and clubs failing to send representatives will be fined £75 in line with the League rules. 
Disciplinary
T. Holmes reported that everything is in good shape. 

League Chairman is looking at the Fulltime anomaly whereby a report of players who played whilst suspended even though the game has not been played yet with the FA. 

Fixtures
All Fixtures are up to date and we hope to have a problem free winter!
Results 
No issues on the results front. 

Registrations  
Phil is working but reported that there has so far been 1079 new players signed on so far this season. 
There is no function on fulltime whereby a club can search on a player who may be signed for another club. A club can only search on its own players. This is on the list for the FA fulltime developers, but until that time clubs will just have to take extra care especially on pitch-side signings. League Secretary got this information from Danny McConnell at the FA. 

Registration Secretary has offered to check signings for clubs as long as they contact him on the Friday before the game as they must know their pitch-side signings by then. This will aid clubs greatly and hopefully prevent mistakes. 

Appeal by Leckhampton Rovers
Leckhampton Rovers provded a written appeal in regards to their charge 13102 for playing an unregistered player where they have been fined £15 and deducted 3 points at the October meeting. 
This appeal was rejected in full by the Management Committee. The basis for this rejection was that the player was not registered in the fixture vs. Brockworth Albion with no paperwork or Full-Time process completed prior to the fixture.  This was considered to be a strong breach of rule, which has affected other clubs previously this season. In line with previous precedent to provide a fair discipline platform the committee was unable to find in Leckhampton's favour.

Any Other Business
I.Swales reported that there were some Fulltime glitches on the appearances screen. Ian was actioned to contact Danny McConnell at the FA for advice.
The 11 players issue on Fulltime in the interim of a pitch side signing or late signing going onto Fulltime is being looked into. 

G.Cook provided an update on Bob Attwood. The Committee all sent their best wishes and are missing his valuable input and wisdom at the meetings. 
Action on League Secretary to email Bob with the Committees’ best wishes.

B.Hill reported that Kings FC have purchased 2 portable Defibrillators and to inform other Secretaries that these will be made available for their Clubs usage in an emergency situation. Kings have had the necessary personnel trained on their use. 
It was generally commented that it is still an unsatisfactory situation whereby the Premier League and Football League Clubs get these for half price in a deal struck by the football authorities, yet grass roots clubs have to foot the entire bill themselves. This point is still being made to the GFA and other interested bodies. 

T.Holmes reported that if a player still owes money from last season and is on the debt list, he cannot just turn up and play until that debt has been settled and Tony has cleared him to play. 

GFA/Youth League Referees in-service development evening to be held at Cheltenham Town FC on Thursday 5th December. This will include an open question session. This is open to all registered and qualified match officials, but requires booking in advance with Steve Tanner at the GFA. 

Jim Harding – 45 years as a Referee on the League, funeral was on Thursday 28th November. The league is making a donation to two of the listed charities in Jims’ memory. (RNLI and Maggie’s Centre)
Action on League Secretary to provide the details to the League Treasurer. 
Worcestershire FA have sent an invite to all clubs in Worcestershire to a presentation on a new Worcestershire County League to be set up for next season. No doubt our Worcestershire based clubs will provide some feedback on the event and their plans for next season by the 30th March 2014. 
NEXT MEETING – Charity Cup Committee Wednesday 18th  December  2013 at 7.00pm

 NEXT MEETING – League Management Wednesday 8th  January  2014  at 7.00pm

